HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

December 21, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Beverly Daws in Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal and Patrick White. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Engineer Loren Leach, from Hall and Hall, Engineer Ken Dekeyser and Engineer Joel Gross, Randy Millsap from Tek Collect and Secretary Debra Larson. 
Roll was called.

Fridal moved to approve the Consent Agenda Casady seconded. Carried.
BUSINESS:
Public Hearing was called to order at 6:37 for the East Clark Project. There were no written or oral objections so Andersen made the motion to close public meeting. White seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion was carried.
Daws read Resolution 29-10. Ken Dekeyser and Joel Gross discussed the Emmons Street Bridge Project and answered the board members questions. The bid opening is set for Jan. 13, 2011 at 11:00am. The public hearing and award of contract are set for January 18, 2011. Casady made the motion to pass Resolution 29-10 Placing Plans, Specifications, Form of Contract and Estimate of Cost on File and Directing the Publication of the Notice to Bidders and Setting Public Hearing for the 2011 Water Main Replacement on Emmons Street Bridge at 1-380. Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Fridal, White, Andersen, Casady, Daws 
NAYES: None

ABSENT: None
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 30-10 Water Board Meetings and Deadlines for 2011. Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Fridal, White, Andersen, Casady, Daws 

NAYES: None

ABSENT: None

Fridal made a motion for Gary Casady to be the new chairperson. Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
Superintendent Report

Ransford told the board of new plans for Tower Commerce Center 1st Addition between N. Center Point Rd and Stamy Rd.

Ransford explained that on the E. Clark Street project, 300 feet of the pipe will have to be ductile with nitro gaskets because of the old Coastel Mart L.U.S.T. sight at the corner of N. Center Point Rd. and  E. Clark St. This well is from a gas station that used to be in the area.
Ransford passed out copies of budget for FY2011-2012 to board members so they could study it before next months meeting.

Recker brought the new truck to the meeting for board members to see.

Randy Millsap from Tek Collect explained what his company did and answered any question that board members had.

 Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting. Andersen seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:08 p.m.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Beverly Daws
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
